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District to Offer Matching Points during April! 
All new $500 cash donations Annual Fund SHARE will qualify if fully credited in April  
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FLASH!!!  District 7610 announced today that, 

through the generosity of some donors within the dis-

trict, it will match new personal donations of at least 

$500 cash to the Annual Fund-SHARE with a like num-

ber of recognition points, if the donation is totally credit-

ed to The Rotary Foundation during the month of April 

2016.  This means that a gift of only $500 will result in 

the donorôs PHF recognition level being increased as if 

he/she had given $1,000. 

  

This is wonderful news!   Such matching points do not 

always occur during any particular Rotary year, and is a great opportunity for do-

nors to get more ñrecognition bang for their buckò during the limited time this dis-

trict match is in effect.  Although donors give to The Rotary Foundation primarily 

to do good in the world, itôs always nice when the accompanying recognition is 

doubled. 

  

There are some specific conditions that the points donors have laid down for this 

match, and we must comply with these conditions.  Please read the following list-

ing of these conditions carefully to avoid any misunderstanding.  To be matched, 

the donation must:  

  

 Be a NEW contribution (as opposed to a previously-made Paul Harris Society 

pledge). 

 Be at least $500. 

 Be in cash (as opposed to property). 

 Be designated to the Annual Fund-SHARE. 

 Have at least $500 of the donation amount credited to TRF fully during April.  

(Although recurring credit card donations through Rotary-DIRECT are fine, the 

first installment must be at least $500 in April in order to meet this condition.) 

  

Please let your Club Foundation Chair and/or your Area Foundation Advisor know 

if youôve earned this points match, providing them the particulars, and they will 

pass the information along to DRFC Juanita Cawley to ensure that you get your 

matching points. 
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Supporting Water and Sanitation Month                                                          
Can you identify a qualified candidate?  

Unique Scholarship Opportunity 

The Rotary Foundation and UNESCO-IHE Institute for Water Education are working together to tackle the 

worldôs water and sanitation crisis and are offering up to 10 scholarships for graduate study at UNESCO-

IHE's Delft campus in the Netherlands. The partnership aims to increase the number of trained pro-

fessionals who can devise, plan, and implement water and sanitation solutions in developing areas. The 

scholarships also are designed to promote long-term productive relationships between Rotarians and skilled 

water and sanitation professionals in their communities. 

 

Scholars will receive a Master of Science degree in urban water and sanitation, water management, or water 

science and engineering. Graduates work with their Rotary club sponsors on a related project to benefit their 

local community. The application deadline is June 15. For more information, review the application toolkit at 

(https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en/document/scholarship-water-and-sanitation-professionals-rotary-club-

district-application ) 

If you have questions, please contact grants@rotary.org.  

https://webmail.east.cox.net/do/redirect?url=http%253A%252F%252Fecho4.bluehornet.com%252Fct%252F80173042%253A70K1-wCdN%253Am%253A1%253A1319062032%253A87488C48A2C1276CC8E38DDA8823C34F%253Ar
https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en/document/scholarship-water-and-sanitation-professionals-rotary-club-district-application
https://www.rotary.org/myrotary/en/document/scholarship-water-and-sanitation-professionals-rotary-club-district-application
https://webmail.east.cox.net/do/mail/message/mailto?to=grants%40rotary.org
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Make This a Banner Year for Your Club!                                                
Banners Are for Everyone. See which ones your club qualifies for this year. 

With the final quarter of the Rotary Year approaching, now is an excellent opportunity to assess 

your clubôs progress towards the achievement of its Rotary Foundation goals.  When making that 

assessment, keep in mind your progress towards the achievement of these club recognitions. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

(continued on page 4) 

                 

100% Paul Harris Fellow Club ï To be eligible, every active 

member of the club must be a Paul Harris Fellow at the time 

banner recognition is requested.  In addition to the banner, the 

clubôs name is included on the list of 100% Paul Harris Fellow 

Clubs available on the RI website.  This one-time only banner 

recognition is awarded throughout the Rotary year. 

100% Foundation Giving Club ï This banner is awarded to clubs 

that achieve a minimum $100 per capita and 100% participation with 

every active member contributing some amount to any Rotary Foun-

dation fund during the Rotary year, and is based on active member-

ship as of June 30.  Contributions for all members must be posted 

by June 30. 

100% Rotary Foundation Sustaining Member Club ï This banner 

recognizes clubs that achieve $100 per capita.  To be eligible, every 

active member of the club as of June 30 must personally contribute 

$100 or more to the Annual Fund during the Rotary year.  This an-

nual banner recognition is awarded at the conclusion of the Rotary 

year, and is based on active membership as of June 30. 
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Make This a Banner Year for Your Club!    (continued) 

 

 

 100% Paul Harris Society Banner ï To qualify for this banner, 100% 
 of the active club members give $1,000 minimum to the Annual Fund, 
 PolioPlus, or global grants within a Rotary year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
 

 

 

 

RI Presidential Citation - To qualify for the Presidential Citation, 
clubs must complete two mandatory activities and additional activities 
as described in each category.  Some activities will be verified by the 
information clubs enter in Rotary Club Central, as noted in the official 
brochure. Other activities will be verified automatically when clubs initi-
ate a specific action.  Unless otherwise specified, all activities must be 
completed between July 1, 2015 and April 1, 2016.  Club accomplish-
ments will then be verified by Rotary International data. 

The District Governor's Citation for 2015-16 recognizes and 

honors outstanding clubs within the district which not only receive a 

2015-16 Presidential Citation, but also specifically address the 

2015-16 District Priorities. The final date for achieving the require-

ments is May 31, 2016. Submit completed forms no later than 

March 31, 2016. 

Top Three Per Capita in Annual Fund Giving - Banners are giv-
en to the top three per capita giving clubs in the district. To be eligi-
ble, clubs must achieve a minimum US$50 per capita in annual giv-
ing. This banner recognition is awarded at the conclusion of the Ro-
tary year.  
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Our Paul Harris Society Welcomes New Family Members!                                                                                                             
The Gift That Keeps on Giving  Throughout the World                          

By PDG Sandy Duckworth, Paul Harris Society Chair 

WELCOME Amelia Stansell, member of the War-
renton Rotary Club.  Amelia joins nine other Warren-
ton Paul Harris Society Family Members and 233 Dis-
trict Society Members.  

 

WELCOME Joe Davis, member of the Leesburg-
Daybreak Rotary Club.  Joe joins 17 other Leesburg-
Daybreak Paul Harris Society Family Members.  

 

Amelia and Joe join 33 other District 7610 Paul Harris 
Society members  All of these Society members are 
ñLeading the Wayò and helping make a difference in 
the lives of millions of people here at home and 
around the world by promoting peace, preventing disease, bolstering economic  

          development, and providing clean water and sanitation to those in need,  
          particularly children. Thank You!  

 
ñLet us remember that when we give to our Foundation, we are not 
sending cash to Evanston,ò said 2014-15 Rotary Foundation Chair 
Kenny.  ñWe are helping a blind man to see, a polio victim to walk, a 
child to grow to adulthood healthily, a student to become educated, 
and a family to have enough food to eat.ò 
 

We continue to create positive, lasting change with our gifts to The Rotary Foundation.   

 
A PHS brochure for YOU to SHARE is available on the PHS webpage on D7610 website and on page 6 of 
this newsletter.  Please complete a commitment form and send it directly to The Rotary Foundation, 14280 
Collections Center Drive, Chicago, IL 60693, and send a copy to PHS Chair, Sandra Duckworth at 
pdg7610@gmail.com.  Also, contact Sandy if you have any questions.  Thank YOU for caring and inspiring 
others!   

 

 

The Rotary Foundation Calendar for District 7610                            

March  2016 

 1 9       Washington Wizards End Polio Night 

 31-April 3   District  7610 Conference, Cambridge Maryland  

 

April 2016 

9                Duke-UNC Peace Center Conference,     

  Chapel Hill , NC  

16              District Team Training Seminar 

 

May 2016 

14     District Training Assembly 

31      Peace Fellow Applications due to District Chair with 

     endorsements 

28-June 1  RI Convention, Seoul, Korea  

 

June 2016 

1      2016-17 District Grant Proposals due  

17           Peace Fellow Applicant Interviews   
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 New Paul Harris Society Recognitions   

  Members from Tysons Corner and McLean receive recognition for their support for the Foundation 

 
Lower right:   

DGN Ronnie Chankter  

presents Level 2 Major 

Donor Recognitions to 

Pamela Danner (middle) 

and David Danner (right) 

of the Rotary Clubs of 

McLean and Tysons Cor-

ner, respectively. 

 

(Photo by Rick Kaplar) 

 

Top right-New Paul Har-

ris Society inductee and 

member of the Tysons 

Corner Rotary Club, 

Kameleish Chainani 

(second from left)  was  

presented with his plaque 

by Governor Janet ñJBò 

Brown, and PDG & PHS 

Chair Sandy Duckworth. 

Kameleish  joined Rotary 

in July 2015. 

(Photo by Rick Kaplar) 

 

Left: Governor Ja-

net ñJBò Brown and 

PDG & PHS Chair 

Sandy Duckworth in-

duct new  (June 

2015) Tysons Corner 

Rotarian, Connie 

Crosby into the PHS 

Family with District 

International Chair, 

Tim Long looking on. 

(Photo by  
Rick Kaplar) 
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 Paul Harris Society Welcomes New Members (continued) 

  Members of the Reston and Burke Clubs support the Paul Harris Society. 

 

 

Top:  Annandale Club Rotarian Alan Mayer (third from left) was inducted into the Paul Harris 

Society family by Club Foundation Chair, Lester Schoene, PDG & PHS Chair Sandy Duckworth, 

DG Janet ñJBò Brown, Club President Bob Kahane, and AFA Ralph Menzel.                        

(Photo by First Gentleman Felton Page) 

Below:   Annandale Rotarian Glenn Decint (third from left) is presented his Paul Har-

ris Fellow Sapphire Pin by AFA Ralph Menzel, DG Janet ñJBò Brown, PDG & PHS Chair Sandy 

Duckworth, Club Foundation Chair Lester Schoene, and Club President Bob Kahane.         

(Photo by First Gentleman Felton Page) 
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 More Paul Harris Recognitions 

 The  Rotary Club of Herndon grows its support for The Rotary Foundation 

 

 

Top:  Presentation of new and additional level Paul Harris Fellow recognitions.  Back row 

from left to right, President Bob Hartsoe, Don Owens, Jeff Fairfield, Arthur Nachman, Richard Downer 

and Jim Vollmer. Front row from left to right, new PHS member Erik Haas, PDG & PHS Chair Sandy 

Duckworth, George Billman, and DG Janet ñJBò Brown. (Photo by Mary Drum) 

Below:   Herndon Rotarian and District Peace Ambassador Erik Haas was inducted into the 

Paul Harris Society family by PDG & PHS Chair Sandy Duckworth (left) and DG Janet ñJBò Brown 

(right). (Photo by First Gentleman, Felton Page) 
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Introducing AFA Ralph Menzel, Rotary Club of West Springfield                                                            
Meet one of the newest and most active members of the District Rotary Family 

Ralph Menzel  transferred his membership to the Rotary Club of West 
Springfield only ten months ago!  He became a part of District 7610 in 
2015 when he and his wife, Laurie, moved to Virginia from Stuttgart, 
Germany (having lived there for 13 years). In Germany, he belonged to  
Rotary District 8630.  
 
Ralphôs initial foray into Rotary was as a charter member of the 1000th 
German Rotary Club when the Stuttgart International club (English 
speaking) was founded in March 2010.  He later transferred his mem-
bership to the Stuttgart Solitude club (German speaking) to increase 
his foreign language skills and to participate in more Rotary service 
club activities in the greater Stuttgart community.   
 
Ralph is the current Foundation Chair for his club, and also, the Area 8 
Foundation Advisor (covering Springfield, Burke, Annandale, Centre-
ville/Chantilly and West Springfield).   For the upcoming Rotary year, 
he is being nominated to serve as the District 7610 Paul Harris Society 
Chair and will serve as the Clubôs President Nominee (2017-2018).  Ralph is a Paul Harris Fellow 
and recent inductee into the Paul Harris Society. As a strong advocate for all things Rotary 
(especially Foundation!), he is a graduate of the Rotary Leadership Institute.  He fervently believes 
in and advocates for the 4 Way Test and will be attending the upcoming District Conference.   
  
Ralph retired from the United States Air Force, with the rank of Colonel, after having served for 30 
years in 14 different locations around the world. He spent 10 years Civil Service time and is current-
ly employed by General Dynamics at Ft. Belvoir.  He has earned an MA in Management/Human Re-
lations and Organizational Behavior from the University of Phoenix and a BA in Education/History/
Geography from the University of Colorado.  Laurie is a graduate of the University of Arizona (BA - 
General Studies), and she has an MA from the University of Denver (Non-Profit Management).  She 
is currently employed with the Girl Scout Council Nationôs Capital.  Both love to travel which has tak-
en them to 60+ countries around the world.  
 

Ralph and Laurie have been 
married for 29 years. They have 
a daughter living close by who is 
a recent graduate of George 
Washington University with an 
MA degree in Forensic Psychol-
ogy. Their latest adventure is 
learning to appreciate the rich 
cultural, historical and diverse 
environment of the northern Vir-
ginia area (except the traffic and 
humidity!). 
 

 

 

AFA Ralph Menzel 

Banners at German District 

1830ôs Annual Conference 
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MicheLo Project Serving Humanity in Swaziland                                                
The  Rotary Clubs of Baileyôs Crossroads and McLean team to help children  

By Michelle (Meesh) Peters , Bailelyôs Crossroads Rotary 
 

Rotarians Meesh Peters (Rotary Club of Baileyôs Crossroads) and Dr. Lois Wilson (Rotary Club 
of McLean) will be partnering this year with the Manzini Rotary Club in Swaziland and the Mi-
cheLo Program to expand the provision of Special Education and Dental Health services 
to disabled and orphaned children in Swaziland.  This marks the District's second Vocational 
Training  Team (VTT) Global Grant which will for the first time, include teams from the U.S. and 
Swaziland. Teachers from Swaziland will have the rare opportunity to travel to the U.S. for in-
service training in Fairfax County Public Schools. 

In partnership with the host country of Swaziland, this May, Ms. Peters will be taking a 4-month 
extended leave of absence from Fairfax County Public Schools to assist the Swazi Ministry of 
Education.  She was invited by the Kingdom of Swaziland to continue the areas of service that 
the MicheLo Program initiated in 2009.   While there, Ms. Peters will focus on providing special 
education and cognitive testing training, as well as supporting schools throughout the kingdom 
in developing equitable education for girls and learners with disabilities. She will also be working 
to help build a borehole (well) at the school to provide water for the school's sustainable garden. 
 
Dr. Wilson, with our U.S. MicheLo team of teachers, will arrive in July to expand our dental 
health and special education services.  While there, they will provide emergency and preventa-
tive dental care, and educational supports in music, adaptive sports, and literacy. 

The goals of MicheLo have always been to support and include the students and community 
surrounding St. Josephôs School for the Disabled with equitable education and proper oral 
health services.   

Over the past 7 years considerable growth can be seen in the: 

* Acknowledgement of the Special Education programming as a"model program" by the Ministry 
of Education, 
* Development of inclusive community programs to allow all children in the area to participate in    
music and sports both during and after school hours, 
* Building of two school libraries (one is a Braille library), 
* Changing of a communityôs understanding of disabilities and decrease in the negative stigma 
(i.e. fear) associated with disabilities, 
* Improvement of the overall health of the members of the St. Joseph's community, 
* Decrease of the need for emergency dental health procedures now required for the children of 
the St. Joseph's community, 
* Qualification and participation of a student on the International Special Olympics Swazi Team, 
and  
* Increase of literacy levels of students and staff at the school by opening the libraries. 
. 
For more information, find Rotarians Meesh Peters and Dr. Lois Wilson at the Annual District 
Conference in Chesapeake, MD! 
 
There can be no keener revelation of a society's soul than the way in which it treats its 
children. - Nelson Mandela 
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Rotary Foundation Grants Enable Clubs to Help Communities            
in Our District and Around the World                                                       

Photographs from the MicheLo Project in Swaziland. 

 

DISTRICT GRANTS:  Urgent Reminder! 

District grant PROGRESS REPORTS for the Rotary Year 2015-16  were due in JANUARY.  The 

FINAL REPORTS for this year are due MAY 1. 2016.  If your club has completed its pro-

ject, please file the FINAL REPORT attaching the required financial information. 

District grant proposals for the 2016-17 Rotary Year CANNOT be approved and submitted to 

Rotary International until every participating clubsô final report for 2015-16 is complete and sub-

mitted to District Grants Chair, Carol Foley. 

Please e-mail or call Carol Foley with any district grant questions.  

Carol Foley,  District Grants Chair,  

540-226-4404  SHAMRCKHSE@AOL.COM 

Left:  MicheLo Team 

with the U.S. Ambassador 

to Swaziland, Mikila 

James (third from left) 

and Dr. Lois Wilson, 

(fourth from left). 

Below  left:  Dr. Lois 

Wilson providing free  

dental health care. 

Below right:  Michelle 

Peters (Meesh) working 

with a group of students 

using iPads contributed 

through the MicheLo   

project. 
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Foundation Giving Helps us to Be a Gift to the WorldðThank You! 
Thank you, to these ñTop Tenò clubs for their gifts to Service Above Self in 2015-16! 

Top Ten Per Capita Giving Clubs 
  1.  Annandale ($979.75) 
  2.   Burke ($389.29) 
  3.  Springfield ($378.33) 
  4. Tysons Corner ($301.34) 
  5.   Stafford ($290.12) 
  6. Orange ($289.50) 
  7. Herndon ($288.93) 
  8. McLean ($288.08) 
  9. Lake Ridge ($279.66) 
10. Crystal City-Pentagon ($255.79) 
   

 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Top Ten Annual Fund Clubs 
  1.  Annandale ($27,433.00) 
  2.  Rappahannock-Fredericksburg ($23,455.00) 
  3.  Herndon ($19,358.00) 
  4.  Baileyôs Crossroads ($16,799.25) 
  5.  McLean ($14,980.06) 
  6.  Alexandria ($12,935.00) 
  7.  Tysons Corner ($12,355.00) 
  8.  Leesburg-Daybreak ($11,261.00) 
  9.  Blue Ridge Mountains ($11,100.00) 
10.  Fredericksburg ($10,646.00) 

 

Top Ten Polio Plus Clubs  

 1.    Springfield ($3,070.00) 
 2.    Baileyôs Crossroads ($2,770.00) 
  3.    West Point ($2,278.50) 
  4.    Leesburg ($2,250.00) 
  5.    Dulles International Airport ($2,100.00) 
  6.    Fairfax ($2,090.00) 
  7T. Annandale ($2,000.00) 
  7T.  Manassas ($2,000.00) 
  7T.  Warrenton ($2,000.00) 
 10.   Fredericksburg ($1,750.00) 
  
   
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Top Ten Total Giving Clubs 
  1.  Annandale ($39,433.00) 
  2.  Rappahannock-Fredericksburg ($25,105.00) 
  3.  Herndon ($20,358.00) 
  4.  Baileyôs Crossroads ($19,569.25) 
  5.  McLean ($15,221.06) 
  6.  Alexandria ($13,965.00) 
  7.  Fairfax ($13,150.00) 
  8.  Tysons Corner ($12,955.00) 
  9.  Fredericksburg ($12,396.00) 
10.  Leesburg-Daybreak ($11,396.00) 
 

These clubs are leading the way in Annual Fund-SHARE, Polio, and Total Giving in this Rotary Year.  
Congratulations to the Rotarians in these clubs who are expanding the capacity of all Rotarians to ñdo 

good in the world.ò    (Data as of 3/15/2016) 


